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From the Executive Principal: 
I cannot believe that we have already reached the 

second half of the Autumn Term with December 

fast approaching. The weather is certainly starting 

to change! Pupils across our Trust schools have 

worked incredibly hard over the last eight weeks 

and I hope they enjoyed their half term break! 

I would like to take this opportunity to celebrate our 
very successful Key Stage 2 results combined for the 
56 pupils in last year’s Year 6 across all our schools: 
  
The overall combined results are above the national 
average in Reading, Writing and Mathematics. This 
means our pupils are well placed for their transition 
into Year 7 and we now look forward to tracking 
their achievements as they journey through 
secondary school. 
However, we should also remember there is much 

more to school life than the academic formal 
curriculum to ensure our pupils get a rounded and 
personalised educational experience. School life is 
not wholly limited to reading, writing and Maths! 
Rather, within our schools, the children have 
opportunities to enjoy team building activities in 
Wilder Woods, developed their understanding of 
Science through trips to We Are The Curious, visits 
from the Fire Service to discuss safety and visits 
from EDF Energy in relation to engineering. 
Forthcoming activities, including residential trips, 
also add to this wider curriculum and learning 
opportunities. 
Added to school activities available, each child has 
personal aptitudes and skills and enjoy 
participating in a diverse range of out of school 
experience too, largely organised and facilitated by 
both parents and interested supportive group 
leaders. 
In summary, our children have worked and played 
hard this half term and can now enjoy a well-earned 
school break, perhaps engaging in some of their out 
of school activities. We then look forward to 
welcoming them back after half term, fully 
refreshed and ready to participate and engage in 
everything on offer to them in the busy run up to 
Christmas.  (Mrs Barraclough) 

 

 

 

 

 

Head of School  address: 
How lovely it is to be in school in our pyjamas! All 
the children looked wonderful today and had a 
great time at break time enjoying the Year 6 stalls—
well done Year 6. Showing prospective new parents 
around in my pyjamas is definitely a first for me!
We’ll update you on the total raised for BBC 
Children in Need when we know it. 

The Level Academy Trust Schools Combined % ARE+ - 

56 pupils in Y6 2018  

Subject % of Pupils 

at ARE+ 

2017  

% of Pupils 

at ARE+ 

2018  

National 

2018 %  

Reading 69% 89% 75% 

Writing 80% 80% 78% 

Maths 68% 86% 76% 

SPAG 75% 89% 78% 

RWM 59% 71% 64% 
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We are gearing up for one of the busiest times of the 
school year so please do double check the dates list 
on this newsletter.  

With very best wishes 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

Nichola Chesterton 
Head of School 
 
Village Hall AGM 

As you know, we use the village hall a lot. They are 

having their annual general meeting on Monday 3rd 

December at 8pm. Anyone who is interested is 

more than welcome to attend.  

 

Parking 

Please can we remind you to think carefully about 

how you park around school. We appreciate that it’s 

busy but keeping everyone safe is our priority.  

On a Thursday the mini bus is used to transport 

children to the swimming pool. Please make sure 

that the mini bus can get back in to the carpark and 

park in its space. Thank you.  

 

Hambridge Church Christingle  
This is held at St James the Less, Hambridge on 

Christmas Eve at 3pm, you are all warmly invited. 

Each child will come home with a Children's Society 

collection box today. The first task is to put it 

together!  Then we are asking if you could put some 

money in it over the next few weeks, maybe a 

fraction of their pocket money or lose change. This 

is to help raise money for vulnerable children 

within the UK. You can then return them either at 

one of the school Nativity/Carol services in 

December or if you can join us on Christmas Eve 

you can bring it back then.  Thank you. 

Chess Club 

So far we have been unable to find someone to take 

over the running of chess club, but we have  had an 

offer  from a parent  who is willing  to oversee a 

chess club after school in January.  They  won’t be 

doing any tuition, but by keeping the chess club 

going, this will allow the school to enter the Delancy  

competition that many of our children have excelled 

at in the past couple of years.  The parent  who has 

volunteered may not be able to make every week 

due to work commitments, so we are asking if there 

are any other parents who would be willing to assist 

in running this club.  You would not have to be a 

chess master, just knowing the basic rules would be 

enough.  Please let the office know if you would be 

willing to help out.  Thank you. 

 

All clubs 

If your child is not going to be in a club, for 

whatever reason, please make sure you let the club 

leader know. If children don’t turn up staff look for 

them and this can waste time and worry staff if they 

have already gone home.  

 

Courses for Parents 

Also attached to the email containing the newsletter 

there is information about a course for Parents with  

Children with Communication difficulties and  one  

 

Film Club 

Film club will be showing the following films until 

the end of term: 

23.11.18 No film club—Christmas Bingo 

30.11.18 Polar Express 

07.12.18 No film club—Christmas Fayre 

14.12.18 Arthur Christmas 

 

Santa South West Discount Voucher 

Attached to the email should also be a poster sent to 

us by the Santa South West event being held at the 

Bath and West showground giving you some 

information and a code to get 10%  discount. 

 

Golden Tickets for the last few weeks 

Well done to the following pupils who have gone the 

extra mile:  

Discovery Class 

Millie 

Flynn 

Rupert 

Nicolai 

Scarlett H 

Oliver 

Scarlett PR 

Tamsyn 

Rory 

Evie 

Louie 
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Pippin Class 

Kaiden  

Christopher  

Bram 

Ettienne 

Jamie 

Alivia 

George B 

Cyrus 

Mya 

 

Kingston 

Ruben  

Isaac 

Chloe  

Elizabeth 

Maisie 

Santi 

Rose 

Oli 

Safirah 

Angel 

Edward 

 

Bramley 

Lucy B 

Lily D 

Olivia 

Eloise 

Ethan 

George 

Freddie 

Poppy 

 

Liberty 

Annabelle W 

Finn 

Tilly 

Milly 

Jorja 

Harry H 

Brendon 

Pebbles 

Lucie 

Raffael 

 

Langport Library Christmas Card 

Competition. 

Langport Library have sent us the following 
information about their Christmas card 
competition: 

Entry Forms may be collected from Langport 
Library, otherwise use your own A5 sheet. 

Please paint or draw your card, using any colours or 
materials. 

*It can be either portrait or landscape. 
*There are two age groups, 3-7 years, 8-12 years. 
*Entry is FREE. The closing date is Saturday 15th 
December, 2018. 
 
There will be prizes in each age group, and in 
addition, the two winning entries will be printed as 
2019 Christmas cards sold in aid of  

Friends of Langport Library. 

Pick Up From Clubs 

Can we remind parents that if your child has 

attended an afterschool club then you should wait 

for them at the travel shelter and they will be 

brought to you.  The only exceptions to this are 

Woodpecker and cookery. 
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House Points 

Current House point standings: 

  This week:   This term: 

Red        152  1381 

Blue        121  1310 

Green    93  1220 

Yellow   132  1504 

 

And finally… 

We can announce that we have raised a whop-

ping £358.86 for Children in Need , well done to 

everybody. 

Dates for your diary: 

23.11.18—Choir Singing in Ilminster  

23.11.18-FOHSA Christmas bingo—8pm in 
the village hall 

24.11.18—Wellington Maths Challenge 

26.11.18—Children’s well-being workshop 
at Huish Academy 

30.11.18-FOHSA mufti day—bring a 
donation for the Christmas Fayre 

03.12.18—KS1 Nativity—2.30pm in church 

04.12.18– KS1 Nativity—6pm in church 

03.12.18—Village Hall AGM 8pm 

06.12.18– CLP advent Concert, Somerton 

07.12.18-FOHSA Christmas Fair—6-8pm 
in the village hall 

10.12.18—Choir to Wells Cathedral 

11.12.18—Whole school Space Day 

11.12.18/13.12.18– Parents Evening 

12.12.18—Flu Immunisations 

18.12.18-Bramley Class Assembly 2.45pm 
in the village hall 

19.12.18 (am) - The Selfish Giant 
(travelling theatre company production) 

19.12.18—Commendation assembly—
2.30pm in the village hall.  

19.12.18-KS2 lantern parade and Carol 
concert—6pm starting at school 

19.12.18-Christmas Lunch 

SAFEGUARDING 
  

Don’t think 
“What if I’m wrong” 

Think… 
“What if I am right” 

  
If you have any concerns about a pupil you 
should report this to a member of staff im-
mediately.  If you feel a pupil is at risk or a 
subject of abuse you must contact the Desig-
nated Safeguarding Leads Immediately. 
 
¶  Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 

(Hambridge School): Rebecca Denley 
¶ Deputy DSL (Hambridge School):   
      Nichola Chesterton and Neil Thompson 
¶ Little Levels Pre-School DSL:  Rebecca 

Yeadon 
¶ Safeguarding and Child Protection  

Governor: Laurie Burn  


